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NAPA SPECIAL INVESTIGATIONS BUREAU

Drug Task Force

1535 Airport Blvd., Napa 94558

707-253-4458

NSIB GOVERNING BOARD OPEN MEETING

MAY 2010
AGENDA ITEMS
1.
ROLL CALL - The regular monthly meeting of the NSIB Governing Board was called to order on Thursday, May 27, 2010, at 10:45 a.m. at the Napa PD.  Board members present included; Chairman Chief Richard Melton of the Napa PD, Captain Jean Donaldson for Sheriff Doug Koford, Amanda Gibbs for Chief Mary Butler of the Napa County Probation Department, DDA Michael O’Reilly for District Attorney Gary Lieberstein, Captain Mark Rasmussen of the CHP, Acting SAC Stephen Ladeck of the Bureau of Narcotic Enforcement and Bureau Commander Gary Pitkin.  Board members absent included; Chief Jonathan Mills of the Calistoga PD and Chief Monty Castillo of the St. Helena PD.
Also present at the meeting was Isadora Asch, Napa County Peer Court Coordinator.

2.
PUBLIC COMMENT -  FORMDROPDOWN 
 members of the public attended this meeting.

3.
MINUTES – Captain Rasmussen moved that the minutes of the March Governing Board Meeting be approved as written.  DDA O’Reilly seconded the motion, which was then approved unanimously.

Commander Pitkin discussed the BNE Drugstore Program.  The program is similar to the ‘Every 15 minutes’ program and is geared towards juveniles at the High School level to prevent drug abuse.  Special Agent (SA) Michelle Gregory of BNE Headquarters is available for presentations to explain how the program works.  The expense for the program, which is up to $15,000 for materials and other miscellaneous expenses, may be able to be covered by grant or asset forfeiture funds.  Chief Melton and Captain Rasmussen expressed an interest in the program.  Commander Pitkin will contact SA Gregory to schedule a time and date for the presentation.
The 2010 DEA DCESP Letter of Agreement (LOA) was not presented to the board for approval and rescheduled to the next meeting due to the need to edit the format of the agreement.
The BNE/NSIB Reimbursement Agreement for the period of July 1, 2010 to June 30, 2012 was presented to the board for approval and signed by Chief Melton.  This agreement allows for BNE’s share of asset forfeiture seizures, which is currently 11%, to remain in an account at the auditor’s office to be used as deemed necessary by the NSIB Commander including reimbursement to BNE for the Commander’s overtime.

Napa County Peer Court Program Coordinator, Isadora Asch, made a formal request for funding for the 2010/2011 year.  Peer Court has so far been able to secure half of the funding for 2010/2011 leaving a deficit of $18,000.  Miss Asch explained this request is a onetime situation and fully expects the full amount of funding to be available next year.  The Peer Court Program has been in operation for twelve (12) years and is primarily supported by the Napa County Probation Department.  The objective the program, which is designed for first time, low level juvenile offenders, is first introduced at the 8th Grade level using the Napa County Peer Court Juvenile Justice Handbook and presentations from employees of the Napa Police Department, Sheriff’s Department, Probation Department court system and NSIB.  The various components explain the process of what is involved when minors are involved in and cited or arrested for misdemeanor offenses including being booked into juvenile hall, the rights offenders have and don’t have, how often the offenders family can visit, the consequences of the offenders actions and the sentencing handed out by the Peer Court Jury.  High School students are invited and encouraged to observe, serve as a juror or attorney or volunteer in some other way in the juvenile peer court process.  Peer Court is scheduled once each month throughout the school year and made up of students who are mentored by adults from each discipline.  In order for an offender to be eligible to have their case sentenced in Peer Court they must admit full responsibility for the crime committed and agree to be sentenced in a public forum.  The types of cases eligible include possession of an illegal substance, assault, vandalism and property crimes and gang involvement crimes.  Felony and mandatory filing charges are not available for Peer Court.  A typical sentence handed out in Peer Court ranges from letters or face-to-face apologies, community service, essays and research papers, speaking to peers regarding their crime, victim mediation, drug, alcohol and/or anger management classes and family counseling.

The $18,000 request will specifically cover a portion of Isadora Asch’s salary.  After Miss Asch’s presentation, the board took a vote and the first motion was made by Captain Rasmussen and the second made by Captain Donaldson.  The motion was approved for the funding request of $18,000 for Napa County Peer Court.
4.
OPEN DISCUSSION – None
5.
ADJOURNMENT – To continue with Closed Board Meeting.
Closed Session – Case Review/Planning (Government Code §54957.8)









________________________








Chief Richard Melton, Chairman
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